
                   May 30, 2018 
 
•  The Norton Children’s Fund Commission held a SPRING meeting at First 

Congregational Church on Wednesday, May 30, 2018. Present were  
Dianne Grenier, Sue Schmidt, Deb Thompson and Heidi Xenophontos, Cheryl 
Mayhew. Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm by Dianne Grenier.  

• Motion made by Sue Schmidt to approve Commission minutes of November 14, 
2017; Dianne Grenier second; Cheryl Mayhew obstain. 

• Dianne Grenier sent Thank you notes for donations received. 
• Review By-Laws. Heidi Xenophontos requested Changes: I. COMMISSION: 

change to: “In the event of vacancy the Andover Board of Selectmen shall fill the 
vacancy with the consideration of the recommendation of the Norton Commission.”; 
V.FINANCIALS: #3 change “shall” to “may”; Sue Schmidt made a motion to 
accept; all approved.  Dianne will make changes and submit.   

• Reviewed Norton Commission Finances: Heidi Xenopontos to look into how we 
can invest our funds to produce a larger return. (ie. AHM and Hartford Foundation 
for Giving.)  

• Discussed how to get the word out; Dianne Grenier to send newspaper info to Heidi 
Xenophontos to add to Norton Application and email to all for review and changes. 
Deb to meet with AES Teachers/Staff to inform them of the Norton Commission’s 
mission. Discuss with Mr. Briody at AES to have the yearly school contest “What’s 
the Norton Number?”  

• Special Meeting “What’s the Norton Number?” on Monday, August 27th at 7:00at 
Heidi Xenophontos residence. 

• Scholarship recipient chosen. Cheryl Mayhew to inform parents and RHAM and 
coordinate distribution of funds. 

• The next regularly scheduled meeting is Tuesday, November 18, 2018 @ 7:00 pm 
• Adjourned at 8:37pm  

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Deb Thompson 
Norton Commission Secretary 


